CC: Row

## FRANK C. ORTIS L.M.C. CONSULTANT, FLORIDA

December 31, 1995

F.C.O. Incorporated

Jumes M. Savarese and Associates 700 Thirteenth Street, NW Suite 1000 Washington, D.C. 20005

Dear Jim:

On Wednesday, December 5, 1995, I visited the Aluminum Brick Glass Workers union local # 433. They have about 300 members, 24 members were present at the meeting. We discussed the FDA regulation of tobacco and how it affects workers in the unions, we also discussed fair taxes and safe indoor air quality.

On Wednesday, December 12, 1995, I visited the American Maritime Officers union, they have about 900 members and a school that they teach engineers. Fifty-three members attended the meeting and we talked about the FDA regulation of tobacco and how it affects union workers. We also discussed safe indoor air quality and fair taxes.

On Thursday, December 13, 1995, I visited the Federation of Public and Private Employees, they have 4500 members and have several meetings that their members attend. This meeting had 110 members in attendance, we discussed the FDA regulation of tobacco and its effect on union members, we also discussed safe indoor air quality and fair taxes as it relates to public employees.

I continue to work with the Florida AFL-CIO and the support groups affiliated with them.

Sincerely,